BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

DIED

BROWN, Joan Millicent (Cooper) - Joan Millicent Cooper Brown (Gongie) entered into rest peacefully on August 29, 1999 at the Barrie Memorial in Ormstown. Beloved wife of George Brown of Ormstown, loved mother of daughter Dale Joanne Danby (Jack) of Gananoque, Ont. and Richard Brown (Suzanne Bouchard) of Ormstown. Gongie will be sadly missed by 5 grandchildren, Cyndy and Heidi Roberts of Hudson, Que., Jeffry Brown of Vancouver, Steffanie Brown of Toronto, Jonathan Brown of Ormstown, 7 great grandchildren, Tia, Brittany, Christopher, Matthew, Jenna, Tamara and Shawn of Hudson, Quebec. No flowers please. Donations to the Cancer or Alzheimer's Societies would be appreciated. Memorial service will be held at St-James Anglican Church in Ormstown on Sunday, Sept. 26 at 2:30 p.m.

ELLIOTT, William Ross - Passed away peacefully on August 21, 1999 in Chateauguay at the age of 76. Beloved husband of Hazel (Thompson), son Allan (Nancy Brennan), daughter Allison (Dwight Kennedy). Grandfather of Alanna and Duncan Elliott, Devan and Erin Kennedy. Brothers Gordon (Beryl), Douglas (Audrey), Merrill (Patricia), Drummond (Lynn). Funeral held on August 25, 1999 at St. Paul's United Church in Ormstown, Quebec.

TANNAHILL, Nelson John - Died suddenly August 30, 1999. He was the much loved husband of Frances (Humphrey). Dear father of Doloris (Beach), grandfather of Christopher and Jennifer. He will also be deeply missed by many other family members and friends. Cremation was held September 1, 1999.

IN MEMORIAM

OUIMET, Denis + In loving memory of a dear son and brother who passed away eight years ago on Sept. 6, 1991 In a quiet graveyard

Where gentle breezes blow Lies the one we love so dearly And lost eight years ago. You never said good bye to us You did not see the tears But you left us precious memories We will treasure through the years.

Sadly missed by Mom & Dad, Debbie & Daniel

Thank-you



Following Richard's death, which occured on July 14, 1999, his family very sincerely thank everyone who by visits at the partour, attendance at the funeral or buy their donations to the Cancer Society, mass offerings, flowers, cards and food, brought the warmth of their sympathy and comfort of their friendship.

These marks of sympathy greatly moved us. Please consider, relatives and friends, these thanks as personal

Richard Latulipe Family

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late William Ross Elliott wishes to extend their sincere thanks for all the expressions of sympathy shown. All was greatly appreciated.

I would like to thank the nurses and staff of the Third Floor at Barrie Memorial Hospital, for the good care I received as a patient there, also to Dr. T. Vandor. All was very much appreciated.

Ted Norman

Joan Millicent Cooper Brown, beloved wife of A. George Brown of Ormstown died peacefully Aug. 29, 1999. Thanks to the caring and attentive nursing staff at Emergency, Second Floor and Third Floor units under direction of dedicated Dr. Krotecki at the Barrie Memorial. Sincere thanks to the CLSC nurses and organization in Huntingdon for their help and particular thanks to special nurse Jean Tremblay for his many visits and sound advice. Thank-you Dale Danby, Audrey Cooper and Esther Brown for your peaceful ending prayers which were answered. Thank-you one and all.

Sincerely George Brown

Following the death of Mr. Emery Castagnier, on August 11, 1999 at the age of 77 years his children Paulette and André sincerely thank all family and friends who expressed their sympathy by cards, flowers, donations, attendance at the funeral and personal assistance. Everything was very much appreciated.

My sincere thanks to Dr. Blonde and Dr. Hortop, nurses and staff of the Emergency, also to ICU and Second Floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for all their T.L.C. that was given to me while a patient there. To my family, friends, neighbors an co-workers for cards, visits, flowers, gifts and phone calls. A very special thank-you to tell you all was very much appreciated.

Thomas Legault

We wish to express our sincere gratitude of thanks to Dr. Blonde and Dr. Burgess and to Dr. Vandor and the emergency staff of the Ormstown Barrie Memorial Hospital, and to Dr. Schmidt of the Valleyfield Hospital on behalf of the late Edouard Fournier who passed away on July 19, 1999. We wish to acknowledge Salon Funéraire Rodrigue Montpetit et Fils Inc., Jacques and Claudie, also Les Fermiers of St. Anicet for providing the luncheon. Sincere thanks to Father Clément and the church choir. A heartfelt thank you to the pall bearers; Raymond and Arthur Viau, Garry Cluff, Jerry Deschamps, Roch Dupuis and Clement Caza. We wish to extend our grateful thanks to all the family and friends who attended the funeral, for mass cards, flowers, sympathy cards, telephone calls, and also all of you who were so kind in bringing so many different kinds of foods to our home, all was so greatly appreciated. Please accept this as our personal thank you to each and everyone.

Beatrice Fournier and Family